CITY COUNCIL

CITY OF PIEDMONT

JUNE 21, 2022

5:55 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above. Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members John Lawrence, Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Caleb Pope, Greg South, David Ivey, and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the minutes were presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved as presented. David Ivey seconded the motion and the minutes were approved. John Lawrence abstained.

The bills totaling \$636,239.00 were then presented for consideration for payment. Jubal Feazell made the motion that the bills be approved as presented. Richard Williams seconded the motion and the bills were approved for payment.

The next item on the agenda was Resolution 2022-13. Richard Williams made the motion to approve Resolution 2022-13. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

The next item was Resolution 2022-14. Richard Williams made the motion to approve Resolution 2022-14. David Ivey seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

After the Police Report was given by Chief Johnson, the Mayor asked for any visitor comments. Billy Morgan told of his concerns on the ditch across Mack Alexander Road. He asked for gravel to be put in it.

In Council Reports John Lawrence asked for more feedback on work orders that are being turned in.

Richard Williams had NO report.

Jubal Feazell requested the status on the Complex Lighting. He also wanted to get an update on the Civic Center drainage. In conclusion he asked about the City videos. Clerk Hinton told that the \$300 check had been sent for the video/audio changes.

Caleb Pope had NO report.

Greg South asked about the need for a second console at the police department. He asked could the extra console be returned?

David Ivey wanted to thank Terry and Ashley for all they do. He is going to meet with Ben to discuss changes with the new electronic work orders.

Terry Kiser wanted to echo all that David said. He also would like to see more feedback on work orders that are being turned in.

Clerk Hinton said he received a call from Michael Bright concerning the blasting of the columns at the Civic Center. He is going to begin the first week of July. Clerk Hinton said he spoke with Jerry Cash on the mounting brackets and he is trying to get a definite date for delivery. Clerk Hinton had reached out to Robert Sadler concerning the Civic Center drainage with no luck.

In the Mayor's Comments he wanted to thank Terry and Ashley from the Entertainment Committee for the work they do. Caleb Pope made motion to budget \$3180 toward the 4th of July celebration. He wanted to let everyone know Clerk Hinton is back at work. Please keep him in your prayers. Kelly Rampy sent a letter of resignation for the Housing Authority. Mayor Baker put Phillip Winkles in her place for the remainder of her term. He wanted to thank ALL City employees for the jobs they do. He also wanted to tell Council how much he appreciates working with them.

With no other business to come before the Council, Terry Kiser made the motion that the meeting be adjourned. David Ivey seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:29 pm.